
Additional Notes on Minutes of the Tuddenham St Martin Parish Council meeting held on 5th March 2024 
 

Item 12.  
 
Road Signage and other highway concerns. Awaiting further discussion with County Councillor about funding for 

suggested options. 
 
Speedwatch and enforcement.  The team has been out on 3 occasions since the new year. The top speed 

recorded was 50mph We are awaiting the police approving an additional volunteer which is vital to maintain a 
minimum number of the team with absence of two members. 

 
SID’s   The shared SID is with Witnesham village for the next month. The arrangements for this SID will be 
reviewed by SAVID when Tuddenham takes delivery of the SID purchased by the PC and Witnesham has delivery of 

the SID being funded from SAVID’s bid to the East Suffolk Community Partnership. I hope a data report from the SID 
will be available to the next PC meeting. 

  
SAVID   has continued its activities and at the last meeting on zoom we agreed to bid for funds for a further 
SID to ensure each member village had access to its own SID. Our next meeting is on April 10th and we will be 

meeting in person. Charsfield village have re-joined SAVID we now have 10 member villages.   
 
ANPR scheme.   The ANPR SID device is due in the village (Main Road site) for a week March 11th. I will ask 

the coordinator of this pilot for feedback about the effectiveness of the device in the absence of a solar panel 
charger. The demand on the device may exceed how long it can operate without the charge from the solar panel 

which cannot be attached to the 20mph sign as there is not room for it. As previously suggested, we may wish to 
purchase an additional pole if it is proven that the ANPR device will not function for the period it is on the Main Road 
site without the solar panel. 

 
30mph Speed Signs on Road side bins.   This plan has not progressed.  
 

Road Safety Forum and East Suffolk Community Partnerships Budget  The Group met in January chaired 
by Andy Jolliffe Communities officer. The Road safety activities during Road Safety week were reviewed and ideas 

shared for this year’s campaign. Andy advised that there are still funds are available from the Partnerships budget.  
 

 


